Rogue/Bear Creek Example Annual Report Letter – Due November 1 each year
Insert your Jurisdiction’s Letterhead here

Note:  If you work with the RVCOG Project Manager request assistance with highlights
__________________________________________________________________________________

Date: 

Bill Meyers
Department of Environmental Quality
221 Stewart Avenue, Suite 201
Medford, OR 97501

Meyers.bill@deq.state.or.us


Dear Bill,

Please accept Your Jurisdiction’s Name TMDL Annual Report summarizing TMDL implementation actions for the period of July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024.  The attached matrix report summarizes the actions that we have taken in the last year.   

Program Highlights
· The City provided over $31,000 in matching funds and volunteer in-kind through activities including street sweeping, creek, ditch, and storm drain cleaning, Forest Park Activities, and the Blackberry abatement program.
· Completed 7 blackberry abatement projects on properties near or along natural waterways in the City.  Treated an estimated 2.85 acres of blackberries. 
· More than 300 samples were collected for monitoring of water quality in the Bear Creek watershed from Bear Creek and its tributaries, storm drains, and the Rogue River.  This includes samples from hot spots and programs that the TMDL program provided matching funds for (e.g., Almeda Fire Monitoring Program)
· Education and Outreach Programs including volunteer activities, events, Stream Smart, and Salmon Watch reached over 3,000 students (K-12) and community members.  
· Leveraged over $200,000 for the implementation programs for restoration including fire restoration, education and outreach, clean-up, and volunteer activities. 
· Continued the Salmon watch program for a 11th consecutive season in the Fall of 2023 and Spring of 2024. We conducted 32 in person field days with 29 different schools. Classes represented schools from the Bear Creek Valley and Greater Jackson County. 1,860 participants. 
· Salmon Watch Partners included representatives from the TMDL DMAs and Bear Creek MS4s, Bear Creek Watershed Education Partners (BCWEP) volunteers, RVSS, Oregon State Parks, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, BLM, the Freshwater Trust, the Army Corps of Engineers, Southern Oregon Land Conservancy, Kid Time, and local schools. New partners this year included the US Forest Service, Pollinator Project Rogue Valley (PPRV), and the Southern Oregon Forest Restoration Collaborative (SOFRC).
· Secured match funding for additional Stream Smart Programs including Salmon Watch, the Creek and River Clean-ups, and the Adopt Programs (River and Greenway) through the Ashland food Co-Op’s Change for Good Program, local bottle drop funds, the American Fisheries Society, and ODFW.
· The Stream Smart program is continuing to expand with new partners and ties into specific programs including Jackson County Library District, the Ashland Food Co+Op, Medford Food Co+Op, the Cooperative Weed Management Area (CWMA), PPRV, and others. 

Thank you for supporting our efforts to implement strategies to achieve TMDL
requirements and protect water quality.  Please let me know if you have any questions.


Sincerely,



Title






